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Price code: A



PROPOSITION
 

THE STATES are asked to decide whether they are of opinion -
 
                (a)       to approve the transfer of administration of the former Motor Traffic Garage Site, Pier Road, St. Helier, as

shown on drawing number 642/1, from the Public Services Committee to the Sport, Leisure and Recreation
Committee;

 
                             (b)       to authorise the Greffier of the States to sign the said drawing on behalf of the States.
 
 
PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE
 
 
Note:         The Sport, Leisure and Recreation Committee supports this proposition.
 



Report
 

These premises, known as the former Motor Traffic Garage, were originally acquired as part of Fort Regent by the Public
from the Crown on 1st March 1958. The premises, which occupy a site of approximately 484  square metres, are situated
directly adjacent to the Pier Road Multi-storey Car Park.
 
The premises have been occupied by the Sea Cadets Corps, Jersey Unit 477 since December 1996, on the basis of a licence
agreement, at a nominal rental of £240.00 per annum. The property is used for the storage of boats and associated equipment
in connection with the operation of the Sea Cadet Corps.
 
Towards the rear of the site is situated a “booster station”, constructed by the Jersey Waterworks Company, and for which
terms have been agreed by the Public Services Committee for the grant of a 99-year lease at £1 per annum, although the
contract has yet to be finalised. The booster station would provide an adequate water supply for the Emergency Services in
the event of a fire at Fort Regent.
 
The Public Services Committee is now seeking the approval of the States to the transfer of administration of the site to the
Sport, Leisure and Recreation Committee.
 



 


